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It’s December already and Christmas is coming, with the children full of excitement, helping to decorate their classroom Christmas trees, making Christmas decorations and keepsakes and looking forward to taking part in their Nursery nativities and “sing-a-longs.”  
Pleasead this newsletter carefully as it contains some important dates.  

LEARNING FOCUS FOR THIS MONTH

This month’s focus of interest is CHRISTMAS 

SCHOOL FUND MONEY

For those who have opted to pay monthly, £20 is now due for December. 

Please note that School Fund money should be paid promptly on the first school day of each month. 

We encourage parents, if possible, to pay this by direct bank transfer, to minimise cash handling. If you need to pay cash, please make sure it is put in an envelope clearly labelled with your child’s name. Thank you.
PARKING 

Please refrain from using the disabled car parking spaces unless you are entitled to do so. We want to maintain good community relations with others who share our car park.

ADMISSIONS SEPTEMBER 2024

It will soon be time for the School Admissions Process to begin.  Our Admissions Criteria for the September 2024 intake will be published on the EA website on Tuesday 12th December, and our Open Day will be on Friday
8th December 2023. There will be 2 sessions to choose from 10-11am or 4-5pm. Please share with friends and family!  
The online portal for applications will open on Tuesday 9th January 2024 and close on Friday 26th January 2024.  Applications should be made online during this time to be considered 'punctual'.  More information next month!
Please note: if your child is returning for their pre-school year you MUST re-apply for a place. They will not be automatically re-registered.
PRIMARY 1 APPLICATIONS
The Admissions process for primary schools follows similar timescales -

admissions criteria published 12th December on the EA website, online portal for applications opens 9th January and closes midday on 26th January.  Further information will be available directly from primary schools or from the EA website closer to the time.
Please note that if your child was born or was due to be born between 1 April and 1 July 2020 and you feel they will not be ready to start P1 in September 2024 you may want to consider deferring their start to September 2025.  Please check out the EA website for further details or speak to your child’s class teacher to discuss.
BALLYMENA NURSERY SCHOOL BOARD OF GOVERNORS
The strategic direction of Ballymena Nursery School is managed by a Board of Governors who have lead responsibility for finance, recruitment, personnel, safeguarding, curriculum oversight, admissions and school maintenance. If you have an interest in the life and work of Ballymena Nursery School and would like to become a 'parent representative' on our Board of Governors, please contact the school office for more information.  The process for the reconstitution of Boards of Governors for the next term of office (2024-2028) has just been launched, for 'Department of Education (DE)' representatives, 'Education Authority (EA)' representatives.

More information: Department of Education School Governor Role
DE video about School Governance
More information: Education Authority School Governor Role
EA video about School Governance
CHRISTMAS NATIVITIES

Parents of the children in the morning classes are invited to attend our Nativity performances on Wednesday 13th December (Mrs McGall) or Monday 18th December (Mrs McKay).  Please bring your child as usual to nursery at 8.45am and then return at 10.30am to watch their performance and enjoy a visit from Santa before the end of the session at 11.15am.  

Parents of the children in Mrs Kennedy’s afternoon class are invited to attend their nativity performance on Wednesday 13th December.  Please bring your child to nursery as usual at 12.30pm and then return at 2.15pm to watch their performance and enjoy a visit from Santa before the end of the session at 3pm.

Parents of the children in Mrs McKay’s afternoon class have already been allocated times for their Christmas Stay and Play session which will happen on Monday 18th December.  Please check your time with Mrs McKay if you are unsure of when to join us.

CHRISTMAS CARDS
In the past, parents have requested class lists to help their child write personalised Christmas cards to give to all their nursery class friends. As most children are unable to write their name or certainly not comfortably 25 times!, we would suggest and encourage you to either write or make ONE card with your child, for all of their friends, to be displayed on our Christmas card display boards.
CHRISTMAS GIFTS

We are so thankful that some parents wish to buy presents for staff at Christmas, however this year, in light of the impact of the cost of living crisis and the financial burden this has had on everyone, we are asking that you do not send presents in, but instead, if you can afford to, buy an item/s for our Women’s Aid Donation box– something to make them feel special and loved again.  I’m sure you will have your own ideas but maybe a coffee shop voucher, perfume, nail polish, hand cream or gloves/scarf. Please send your contribution into Nursery by Monday 9th December and we will then take the items over to their centre in time for Christmas.
ENERGY TO BURN

Sarah from Energy to Burn will be leading a music and movement session called ‘Reindeer Rodeo’ with all the classes during their class on Tuesday 19th December. It sounds like great fun and we look forward to burning off some energy before the Christmas holidays!
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Friday 1st December – The Daily Mile Santa Run (Christmas Jumper Day)

Friday 8th December – SCHOOL CLOSED to current children

     OPEN DAY for September 2024 intake
Wednesday 13th December – Mrs McGall and Mrs Kennedy’s classes Nativity Performances
Monday 18th December - Mrs McKay’s AM Class Nativity Performance & 
PM Class Christmas Stay and Play sessions
Tuesday 19th December – Reindeer Rodeo for all classes

  PM classes finish for Christmas with party

Wednesday 20th December -  visit from children of St Colmcille’s PS P6/P7 choir                                              
   AM classes finish for Christmas with party

ADVANCE NOTICE:- 3+ REVIEW

(Nursery age children only – not for penultimate aged or deferred children)

If you have any concerns regarding your 3+ child’s preschool development, you will have the opportunity to meet with health visitors in Nursery school in the new year. This is an excellent opportunity to speak to a health professional regarding any aspect of your child’s development or any challenges you are facing – e.g. toilet training, fussy eaters, bedtime routine etc. Our school health visitors will be visiting Nursery School in January 2024.  Appointments will be available in Nursery from 9.30am – 3pm on Wednesday 17th, Thursday 18th or Friday 19th January. These will be brief (10 mins) but should give you ample time to either highlight any concerns you may have or gain the reassurance you need. Please sign up in person at the Parents board on the hall or if you are not usually in nursery please call the school office to book an appointment.  Please aim to sign up before the Christmas holidays if possible.
On behalf of all the staff, we wish you all a safe, healthy and fun-filled family time at Christmas and a Happy New Year.  

Nursery will re-open on Wednesday 3rd January 2024
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